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Pacific Valley Bank Announces Second Quarter 2020 Earnings Results and Support of 

Nearly 500 Businesses with the CARES Act Paycheck Protection Program  

 

Salinas, CA – August 5, 2020 – Pacific Valley Bank (OTC Pink: PVBK) announced its unaudited 

second quarter 2020 Net Income of $735 thousand or $0.18 basic earnings per share. This 

represents an increase of 23% when comparing the prior quarter ($599 thousand for the three 

months ended March 31, 2020) and a 9% increase compared to the same period of the prior year 

($674 thousand at June 30, 2019). Net Income for the six months ended June 30, 2020, was 

$1.3 million representing an increase of 9% compared with the same period of 2019. Earnings per 

share for the first six months of 2020 was $0.33 compared with $0.31 for the first six months of 

2019. 

 

The Bank committed all possible resources to supporting businesses in the community through its 

participation in the Small Business Administration’s Paycheck Protection Program (PPP). Anker 

Fanoe, President and CEO, affirmed, “The opportunity to provide stabilizing assistance to local 

businesses has been both humbling and rewarding for our team.”  Carol Corsetti, EVP & Chief 

Credit Officer, stated, “We funded approximately 500 PPP loans totaling $87 million which we 

believe saved approximately 3,000 local jobs.”  Mr. Fanoe commented that “Net revenue, 

attributed to the PPP loans for the three months ended June 30, 2020, was $250 thousand. The 

yield, while lower than our other loan assets, is 2.48% for the PPP loan sector.”  

 

“The Bank entered this period of uncertainty in a position of solid strength. The robust asset quality 

metrics and high levels of capital are important elements to embrace these tentative headwinds,” 

acknowledged Fanoe. Ms. Corsetti added “At June 30, 2020, the Bank’s non-performing loans 

remained unchanged from the prior quarter and there were no loans past-due 30 days or more. This 

is a tribute to our resilient community and strong credit underwriting culture.” She continued, 

“However, being prudent with the challenges and the unknown future impact of the pandemic, the 

Bank preemptively posted a $75 thousand provision expense in both the first and second quarter 

of 2020 to increase its Allowance for Loan and Lease Losses to $4.8 million, or 1.85% of 

outstanding loans excluding PPP loans.” Regulator guidance encourages banks to work with their 

borrowers impacted by COVID-19. In response the Bank has approved modifications, such as 

deferred payment, for 30 customers totaling $32 million, or 9% of loan portfolio. Management 

continues to assess the borrower’s condition frequently during these economic circumstances.  

 

As of June 30, 2020, total assets were $424.3 million.  Since March 31, 2020, total assets have 

increased $90 million or 27%, and $103 million or 32% since June 30, 2019. The increase is 

primarily attributable to the PPP loans funded in the second quarter of 2020. 

 

Total gross loans outstanding, excluding PPP loans, were $258 million as of June 30, 2020. This 

exceeded gross loan balances at June 30, 2019, by $15 million representing an increase of 6% year-

over-year. Non-PPP loans decreased slightly in the second quarter when compared with the first 

quarter of 2020 by $6.6 million. The Bank’s asset quality in 2020 was good with non-accruing 








